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On 22 February 1980, you were notified of your commanding officer’s (CO) intent to recommend 
you be discharged by reason of Convenience of the Government (COG) due to your marginal 
performance, at which time you waived your right to submit a statement.  On 29 February 1980, 
the separation authority directed you be discharged with an Honorable (HON) characterization of 
service by reason of COG and you were so discharged. 
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 
included, but were not limited to, your desire to upgrade your discharge from “less than 
honorable to honorable” and to add “Unit Honorman” to your Certificate of Release or Discharge 
from Active Duty (DD 214).  For purposes of clemency consideration, the Board noted you did 
not provide supporting documentation describing post-service accomplishments, or advocacy 
letters. 
 
In connection with your assertion that you were sexually assaulted during boot camp and 
physically assaulted and sexually harassed while aboard the ship, the Board reviewed, the AO.  
The AO reviewed your service record as well as your petition and the matters that you submitted.   
According to the AO: 
 

Petitioner was appropriately referred for psychological evaluation during his 
enlistment and properly evaluated on two occasions and diagnosed with a 
personality disorder, depression, and an adjustment reaction.  A personality 
disorder indicates characterological traits rendering military service unsuitable.  
This was based on the clinical history provided by the Petitioner, his clinical 
presentation to medical evaluators, and his mental status evaluation at the time.  
Based on available documentation, the diagnosis was properly determined and 
contributed to his separation from service. 
 

The AO concluded, “Based on the available evidence, it is my clinical opinion that there is 
evidence of a mental health condition (Adjustment reaction or depression) that may be attributed 
to military service.  There is evidence that the circumstances surrounding his separation from 
service may be attributed in part to his mental health condition.” 
 
Based upon this review, the Board concluded these potentially mitigating factors were 
insufficient to warrant relief.  In connection with your request that your discharge be upgraded, 
the Board noted you currently have an Honorable characterization of service, which is reflected 
on your DD 214.  In connection with your request that “Unit Honorman” be added to your DD 
214, the Board noted “Unit Honorman” is not an authorized entry on your DD 214.  Finally, the 
Board concluded the AO was not applicable in your case based on your requested relief.  
Therefore, after applying liberal consideration, the Board did not find evidence of an error or 
injustice that warrants a change to your DD Form 214 or granting clemency in your case.  Based 
upon this review, the Board concluded your request does not merit relief. 






